Approved Minutes February 15th, 2022



Stanton Township Board Meeting
Attending: Supervisor, Ken Burns; Town Board Chair, Karen Slininger; Clerk, Cheryle Peters; Treasurer, Mary Lundell;  Applicants: Mike Althoff; Jim Polingo and Kevin Do, on behalf of Nate Icaza; Marc Slininger; Jeff Davis; Road Manager, Danny Lundell, attended via Zoom services. 
Chair, Karen Slininger, called the meeting to order at 7pm. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Karen called to reveal any conflicts of interest. She recused herself from actions regarding zoning request #3, Marc Slininger.  
Approval of Agenda: Karen Slininger made a motion to approve the agenda, adding the subject of an inspection with Ken Burns and Mr. Steve Jacobsen under the Old Business category. Also, the subject of  annexation was added to the New Business category.  Ken Burns seconded the motion. The motion passed 2/0.

Approval of Minutes From January 18th, 2022: Ken Burns made a motion to approve the January Minutes, with requested edits under the Clerk’s Report, and Two Resolutions under the New Business category.    Karen Slininger seconded the motion.  The motion passed 2/0.  
Public to Speak: Chair Slininger invited Mike Althoff, 32895 County 24 Boulevard, to the podium to speak. He stated that he regularly attends Cannon Falls City Council meetings and had heard that Stanton Township officials agreed not to contribute toward the cost of internet transmissions using the Cannon Falls City water tower.  He noted some good reports about internet services provided by HBC Air, WIFI.  Signals are being sent from a MnDot tower in the Goodhue County Road Nine area, with excellent results at his address in Stanton Township.  Rosie Schluter and Dr. Turna are requesting signal checks from HBC Air WIFI, for their respective areas.  Starlink Internet was mentioned, as well; prices were briefly reviewed.   

Mr. Althoff rated HBC Air WIFI over currently available cellular services. Some brief discussion ensued regarding improved internet and phone options currently available to our rural areas.   
 Zoning Requests: 
1. Chair Slininger invited Mike Althoff, 32895 County 24 Boulevard, to the podium to make his zoning request.  Mr. Althoff requested a Zoning Certificate approving the construction of a detached storage shed, 36x48. Parcel #410253600 is located in a Stanton Township R-1 zoning district, 12.6 acres.  
The site plan was reviewed including setbacks for R-1 zoning. Karen Slininger made a motion to approve Mr. Althoff’s request as stated.  Ken Burns seconded the motion. The motion passed, 2/0.  Treasurer Lundell receipted the fee.
Supervisor Burns offered a page from the Stanton Township Planning and Zoning Ordinance citing the five established criteria that justify granting a variance, to each Variance applicant.  

2. Chair Slininger invited Jim Polingo and Kevin Do, authorized representatives for Nate Icaza, 30903 Highway 56 Blvd, Cannon Falls, MN 55009, to the podium. Mr. Polingo and Mr. Do requested a public hearing on Mr. Icaza’s behalf.  The purpose of the hearing is to consider Mr. Icaza’s request for an Amendment to his Conditional Use permit, issued 2016, for the operation of Nate’s Garage located at 1471 310th Street in Cannon Falls, MN.  
The Amendment would ultimately allow the construction of two additional stalls with walls adequately high to clear a number of the taller Ag trailers and equipment. Mr Polingo and Mr. Do described the proposed construction. The addition 32x72 would be located on the north side of the existing building, 50x100.  
Some discussion ensued regarding the need for updates that would effectively formalize the due process of specific multiple stipulations attached to said Conditional Use Permit.  Karen Slininger made a motion to authorize a public hearing to consider the construction of an addition to the current building known as Nate’s Garage.  The township Conditional Use Permit, as currently filed, would be reviewed and formalized with due process as part of the request for an Amendment.  Ken Burns seconded the motion.  The motion passed 2/0. 

Mr. Polingo issued a check to the township for costs associated with the hearing. Treasurer Lundell receipted the fee.  Public hearing procedure was briefly described to Mr. Polingo and Mr. Do.  
3. Madam Chair invited Mr. Slininger, 459 Sciota Trail, Randolph, MN 55065, to the podium to describe his proposal to construct a storage building 32x40x16 high in a Residential-1 zone, lot size 3.9 acres.  The proposal would require a Variance on building size, in terms of total square footage for accessory buildings in the R-1.  Goodhue County zones the property Suburban Residential and also limits sizes for accessory buildings.  Parcel #410180901 currently sites a 40x80 detached shed.  
Chair Slininger had recused herself earlier in the evening. Ken indicated that he was in favor of delaying official action on the issue until Bob Benson was available for the March 15th Town Board meeting. 
4. Chair Slininger invited Jeff Davis, 867 Sciota Trail, Randolph, MN 55065, to the podium to make a request for a public hearing to consider the construction of a 50x64 storage building on his property in a Residential Zone.  Mr. Davis stated a setback concern because of the topography on one side and, also, a size consideration in the R-1 Zoning District. 
Ken Burns made a motion to authorize a public hearing to consider the construction of a 50x64 detached storage building larger than the 2100sq allowed and closer than the allowed 15ft side setback. Karen Slininger seconded the motion.  The motion passed 2/0.  Mr. Davis issued a check to the township for costs associated with the hearing.  Public hearing procedure was briefly described to Mr. Davis.  
Clerk’s Report:  Cheryle reported that she had sent the MATIT Workman’s Comp. Audit for 2021; she is currently planning for elections and the Annual meeting; absentee voting began February 4th.   Cheryle reported that she had called Nate Hernke about sending the township an invoice for his assistance with the building heating system; he indicated that he had been waiting for parts and would invoice after all of the repairs were completed; Cheryle reported that the Zoom Business account was set for conversion March 1st; the invoice amount would be for an annual fee; Cheryle reported that she had confirmed for the Local Board of Appeals and Equalization meeting Wednesday, April 13th, 2022 at 11am. 
Ken Burns made a motion to conduct the Annual Road inspection, Wednesday, April 13th, 2022 at approximately noon.  Karen Slininger seconded the motion.  The motion passed 2/0.  
Ken Burns made a motion to accept the Clerk’s Report. Karen Slininger seconded the motion.  The motion passed 2/0.
Beginning Balance $419,500.57
	Receipts 
	$4,260.35



	Disbursed
	$5,223.51


	Ending Balance 
	$418,537.41

	Ending Balance January,  2021
	$343,581.64



Treasurer’s Report:

Mary Lundell recited the township’s “receipts and disbursements”, January1-31st, 2022, including a total. She then submitted the Cash Control Report and Statement of Receipts, Disbursements and Balances (Schedule 1 YTD) and requested that the supervisors sign it.  They did so.  The Clerk’s reconciliation of the bank statement and Cash Control Report were submitted for Supervisors’ review and signature, as well.

A brief year to date review, of historic Fund balances, was made.  The monthly Ending Balance for January, 2021 was noted as $340,006.58.

Karen Slininger made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report.  Ken Burns seconded the motion.  The motion passed 2/0.  

Building Report: Ken stated that he would be available for some short term instruction on editing the new website.  Ken inquired about the septic if it had resisted the winter freeze; Danny replied that it has been effectively protected.  
Cheryle reported that some hardware items remain attached to the flag pole; they are likely no longer needed as   accessories for the solar panel and bulb. Would it be an appropriate time for them to be removed?

Ken Burns made a motion to approve the Building Report. Karen Slininger seconded the motion. The motion passed 2/0.

Road Report: Danny reported that he and Larry had been sanding the roads due to freezing rain.  Danny reported that the salt/sand supply was holding out well.  Danny reported that Rahn Safe would continue to do seasonal trimming.  
Some brief discussion ensued regarding the Road Report that is delivered by the Town Board Chair, at the Annual Meeting.  Mary and Cheryle committed to provide for Karen, from the records.  
Cheryle reported that she was getting a sign order ready for submission. Danny had requested two dead end signs to post in the Lundberg Mortuary neighborhood;  Cheryle requested information regarding the correct sizes to order; Danny suggested 24x24 should be appropriate; he would check the catalog and get back to her.  He requested three of the “Stanton Township” jurisdiction marker signs for installation and the sign inventory. He reported that the township was also in need of some posts.
Ken Burns requested an inspection of the sign at the corner of 40th Avenue and 310th Street, with any needed repairs conducted under the time frame of the seasonal frost.  
Ken Burns made a motion to approve the Road Report.   Karen Slininger seconded the motion. The motion passed 2/0.

Old Business:

1. Some brief discussion ensued regarding the Solar Ordinance and timeline: rough draft could be offered at the Annual meeting with the public hearing proposed for April. The rough draft could be edited and proofed with a review at the next Town Board meeting, March 15th, 2022.
2. Ken Burns reported that he had met with Steve Jacobsen regarding Cannon Custom Cabinets and the ongoing issue of odor emissions.  Ken met with Mr. Jacobsen and an employee on January 10th, at the shop to review an upgrade in the exhaust system.  
Ken had offered a name, to Mr. Jacobsen, as a referral for consultation. Mr. Jacobsen reported that he has, indeed, initiated some commercial changes by using selected commercial equipment upgrades and a commercial upgrade to the physical filter system; as a consult, Mr. Jacobsen was advised to raise the point of emission by utilizing a stack style venting structure, abating the potential for pooling of odors at ground level.  
Ken stated that he would like to schedule and conduct a future inspection, soon, with another Town Board Supervisor where the finish spraying operation could be monitored and documented from on site, indoors and outdoors.  Karen Slininger stated that she was willing to accompany Ken for such an inspection.  The deadline of March 1st was noted.  It was suggested that Goodhue County staff could be included in said inspection.  

Some brief discussion ensued regarding the township’s responsibility and some type of non- subjective certification.  Ken stated that, after much time and consulting research, he discovered only one equipment resource. It is available from the Wisconsin area and promoted as something that can replicate the function of a human nose.  
3. Some discussion ensued regarding upcoming elections.  Cheryle replied that all three required resolutions had been executed: Polling Place Resolution, Trained Election Judges Appointments  Resolution, Absentee Ballot Board Appointments; she had previously reported that the new assisted voter marking equipment, the Omni Ballot Tablet, had been invoiced to the township and paid.  She   reported that the proper notices would be submitted for approval, by the Town Board Supervisors, to the Cannon Falls Beacon for publication. She reported her consistent contact with the Secretary of State’s office, she reported her consistent contact with the Goodhue County Auditor Treasurer’s office regarding: proper Election Judge trainings and various applicable deadlines, Notifications of Elections and the acquisitions of voting supplies.  
4. There was a brief question regarding a recent public hearing conducted by Cannon Falls township; the notification by Cannon Falls township was provided as a courtesy to Stanton Township regarding a request for a Zoning change and ultimate Conditional Use Permit to allow a veteran’s memorial park; the parcel in question is located in Section 31 of Cannon Falls Township.
New Business:  

1. Karen Slininger, Cheryle Peters and Mary Lundell scheduled a Short meeting for Payroll signing, Thursday, February 17th @ 5:15pm.   
2. Cheryle requested permission to place ads into the Cannon Falls Beacon regarding a Planning Commission meeting change and the Annual Meeting and Election notice.  Permission was granted.
3. Ken Burns reported that the subject of annexation by the City of Cannon Falls was reportedly discussed at a Cannon Falls EDA meeting on December 4th, 2021, without representation of Stanton Township. Subsequently, a copy of the EDA agenda and some maps were reviewed by Stanton Township Officials at the Regularly Scheduled Town Board meeting, February 15th, 2022. 

Some discussion ensued regarding history and also MAT’s lobbying efforts with the State Legislature to limit Annexation activities. 

Upcoming Meetings: 
· Township Tuesday Conference Calls have been re-scheduled for only the First and Third Tuesdays, at 10 AM.   (The Zoom App must be installed). 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88491131671
Meeting ID: 884 9113 1671

OR participate via Zoom meeting via phone, (646) 558-8656 passcode 88491131671#  

Participate via Zoom meeting via computer (preferred):
1st Tuesday: 10:00 AM and 3rd Tuesday: 10:00 AM

· MAT's 2022 Spring Legislative & Research Committee Meeting on Thursday, February 24 from 9 AM to 3 PM  https://bit.ly/LRSpring2022
· 2022 Spring Legislative & Research Committee Meeting | MAT Training & Eventwww.mntownships.org/training-events/2022-spring-legislative-research-committee-meeting Email: info@mntownships.org. 2022 Spring Legislative & Research Committee Meeting. Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, the 2022 L&R Committee meeting will be held via virtual Zoom.…February 24th 9-3, Please register if you wish to participate.

· Spring Short Course Virtual Training Week Announced. February 11, 2022. Online trainings will be held the week of March 14th. Details and Registration will be announced shortly!…

Reports of Meetings Attended:  

Stanton Township Board of Audit Meeting Wednesday, January 26, 2022 @ 5pm was conducted and prepared for the Annual Meeting.

Mail:   Karen Slininger made a motion to review the mail.  Ken Burns seconded the motion. The motion passed 2/0.  
Claims:   Ken Burns made a motion to pay claims. Karen Slininger seconded the motion.  The motion passed 2/0.  

Adjourn:   Ken Burns made a motion to adjourn.   Karen Slininger seconded the motion.  The motion passed 2\0.  The meeting adjourned at 9:00pm.

Respectfully submitted,

 _______________________

Cheryle A. Peters

Clerk, Stanton Township

_________________________

Karen Slininger

Chair, Stanton Township Board of Supervisors
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